
CONDUITE DES RELATIONS EXTÉRIEURES

A. S. Redfern

[Washington] March 6, 1937Telegram

Hull

35.

Le secrétaire d’État des États-Unis au ministère des Affaires extérieures 
United States Secretary of State to Department of External Affairs

The following is the suggested program for the visit of Lord and Lady 
Tweedsmuir as approved by the President and Mrs. Roosevelt:

Tuesday, March 30
Tea, White House; family dinner at White House.

Wednesday, March 31
Luncheon to Governor General and Lady Tweedsmuir by Secretary 

of State and Mrs. Hull; Tea, White House, informal; Dinner for 
Governor General and Lady Tweedsmuir—40 or 50 people.

Thursday, April 1st
Luncheon at British Embassy (stag) (not yet confirmed); Luncheon 

for Lady Tweedsmuir by Miss Perkins (Mrs. Roosevelt to accompany 
Lady Tweedsmuir); Dinner at Canadian Legation (neither the Presi­
dent nor Mrs. Roosevelt to attend).

It is our desire you ascertain what hour of departure from Washington 
would be convenient for their Excellencies. Please explain that it would be 
equally agreeable to the President for them to say good-bye to him prior to 
their dining at the Canadian Legation and for them to proceed directly from 
the Legation to their train; or B for them to return to the White House after 
dinner and say good-bye to him there; or C for them to remain overnight 
and depart the following morning, April 2nd. The President desires to be 
advised in this regard.

The President is likewise agreeable to announcement of the visit being 
made in Ottawa. If this is done, please inform the Department in order that 
information may be given to the press here immediately following the an­
nouncement in Ottawa.

Governor-General could retain his powers as fully as if he were residing in 
the Dominion in the event of him visiting some neighbouring State, or 
territory, with The King’s permission, for a period not exceeding one month.

The above arrangements were approved by The King with the concurrence 
of the Governor-General, the Foreign Office, and the Dominions Office, 
(vide correspondence beginning with Sir Clive Wigram’s letter to the Gover­
nor-General dated August 23rd, 1934).
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